
 

COUNCIL MEMBER ACTIVITY REPORT 

  

To:                Mayor and Council 

 

From:           Councillor Viktor Brumovsky 

  

Date:            March 2, 2025 

  

Subject:       Report for the Months of December 2024 and January/February 2025 

 

Date: Activity: 

December 4 Attended the quarterly Mackenzie Wildfire Advisory Committee 
meeting. 

December 7 Participated in the annual Parade of Lights 

January 15-16 Attended the BC Natural Resources Forum.  Recurring themes 
revolved around streamlining permitting and leveraging indigenous 
partnerships to help make development attractive and expedite the 
process of getting projects off the ground. 

January 29 Attended the Mackenzie and District Museum’s Annual General 
Meeting.  A report of the past year’s activities was presented along with 
plans for the coming year.  This year’s board of directors was also 
elected. 

February 4 Attended the monthly Chamber of Commerce Director’s Meeting 

February 5 Attended the 2nd District of Mackenzie 2025 Public Budget open house 
at the recreation centre.  Our budget position was described and 
options were presented for the public to comment on. 

February 20 Attended the monthly Chamber of Commerce General Meeting.  The 
speakers this month covered the benefits that the Chambers Plan 
provides to small businesses in terms of employee medical and dental 
coverage.  Community Futures of Fraser Fort George also presented 
on the services they provide to encourage the development of private 
businesses to help communities in our region grow and thrive. 

February 22 Attended annual WinterQuest festivities at the recreation centre and 
Little Mac 

February 26 Participated in a meeting with CNC president Cindy Heitman. Topics 
surrounding Mackenzie’s needs, recent layoffs, and the campus’ future 
were discussed. 

 



 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Councillor Brumovsky 


